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To: All Building Occupants, Employees, Parents and Guardians 
From: Tom Nelson 
Date: August 2020 
Subject: Annual Asbestos Hazard Notification 
 
This notice is to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan has been completed and 
submitted to the State of Michigan for every school building where asbestos was found. 
A copy of the Asbestos Management Plan is available in each school building regarding 
location, condition, and a plan for monitoring and maintaining the asbestos-containing 
materials. 
 
Once every six months, asbestos-containing materials must be visually inspected for 
changes in condition and the results documented in the Management Plan. 
 
Law requires re-inspection of all district buildings every three years.  The ongoing 
three-year inspections were completed July 1992, 1995, 1998, 2001, 2004, 2007, 2010, 
2014, 2016, and 2018. 
 
Periodic surveillance and regularly scheduled inspections permit the school district to 
immediately repair any damaged asbestos-containing materials and maintain a safe 
environment for all students and employees. 
 
As a result of repairs and recent re-inspection, we believe all asbestos-containing 
materials in our school buildings are in safe condition for normal occupancy and do not 
constitute a health hazard to occupants. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (906) 635-3825. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Tom Nelson 
Maintenance Director 
 
 


